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Presidentõs Report 

Summer is upon us.  Wow, just when you 
think  there wonôt be enough for the newslet-
ter, there ends up being more information 
than you can give in 18 pages. Lots of things 
to let you know about.  I hope each of you 
find useful information in this newsletter.  
 

Demographic Survey 
So far we have had 116 Demographic Sur-
veys returned.  We are still waiting for the 
NOFA for the ICDBG Grant to be an-
nounced.  We have extended the end date 
again for the Demographic Survey to June 
30, 2014.  You still have time to get yours in.  
 

Childrenõs Clothing Assistance 
Applications for Childrenôs Clothing Assis-
tance will be available on July 1, 2014.  ap-
plications returned by July 18, 2014 will be 
ready on July 25, 2014.  There is a list of 
those who do not have receipts returned in 
the newsletter. Please get those receipts in 
by June 30, 2014. We ask that receipts for 
FY-2014 be turned in within 90 days howev-
er the guidelines allow up to March 31, 2015 
for you to turn them in.  The Committee ex-
tended the deadline to June 30, 2014 since 
this was the first year that we have had the 
program in a long time.  No exceptions will 
be made for FY-2015.   
 

School Supplies 
School supplies will be given out on July 25, 
2014 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. when the 
first batch of Childrenôs Clothing checks will 
be ready.  More information will be in the 
next newsletter.  
 

Apple App 
The Apple App is now up and running.  You 
can search Wichita and Affiliated Tribes in 
the App store for IPhones and IPads.  

 AoA Program 
The Tribe has  been trying to address things 
with the AoA Program.  The  AoA cafeteria 
has been painted, new blinds are up and 
the kitchen received new flooring.  A new 
salad bar has also been purchased to allow 
forhealthier choices in the AoA Program.  
We continue to try to improve client satisfac-
tion with the meals. According to Roxanne 
Coker, the AoA Program has seen an in-
crease in participation over the last few 
months.  
 
Cobell Settlement Meeting 
On Monday, June 2, 2014, attorney David 
Smith attended a meeting at the Wichita 
Housing Authority Iscani Gym to discuss the 
Cobell Settlement.  The gym was full of trib-
al members from various tribes.  Questions 
were asked about the interest, payments to 
attorneys and why the amounts keep going 
down. The people were told the interest 
goes back into the settlement account and 
were told that Mr. Smith had not been paid.  
The people were told that the amounts go 
down as they identify more class members 
who are entitled to a payment.  Mr. Smith, 
though he would not give an exact date, 
said that it was likely that the payments 
would be issued within 90 days.  Donôt 
count on the money until you see it in your 
hand.  I will say the Garden City Group has 
contacted our Tribe directly.  There is a list 
on page 5.  If your name is on there or an 
estate that you are part of, you are encour-
aged to contact the Garden City Group.  
Rita Amer has given her direct line at (206) 
753-0529 to work with our Tribe.  Please 
have your roll number, IIM Account Number 
and Per Capita Account number if you had 
a minor account set up in the 1980ôs. 
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 Presidentõs Report Continued 
(Continued from Page 1)  

Cobell Settelment Meeting (Cont.)  
The Tribe will do its best to update addresses for those on the 
list.  You still need to call because there may be other docu-
ments that you need to submit.   
 

Event Center & Remodel at Sugar Creek 
The remodel of the old Event Center was completed around 
mid May.  The new area includes new games, bar, self-serve 
concession, seating for eating and a stage.  Ground work has 
been done on the new Event Center and we hope to see more 
activity and progress over the next few weeks.   On behalf of 
the Committee, I would like to recognize Glen Coleman and 
his staff for all their work in getting the  old event center reno-
vated and everything up and running.  We donôt realize the 
work that is involved behind the scenes to get things moving.   
 

Bay Mills Decision 

As reported in the December 2013 Wichita Tribal Newsletter, 

the Wichita and Affiliated Tribes participated in an amicus brief 

submitted by the Seminole Tribe of Florida in support of the 

Bay Mills Indian Community.  Other tribes participating includ-

ed Lytton Rancheria, Coeur d'Alene Tribe, Kickapoo Tradition-

al Tribe of Texas, Pueblo of Acoma, Absentee Shawnee Tribe, 

Navajo Nation, Cherokee Nation, Seminole Nation of Oklaho-

ma, Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians and Jame-

stown SôKlallam Tribe.   The brief was written by Hobbs, 

Straus, Dean & Walker, LLP.  The two questions the Supreme 

Court was asked were: 1.  Whether a federal court has juris-

diction to enjoin activity that violates IGRA but takes place 

outside of Indian lands.  2.  Whether tribal sovereign immunity 

bars a state from suing in federal court to enjoin a tribe from 

violating IGRA outside of Indian lands. 
 

The Committee decided that this case was worth participating 
in for a number of reasons, including:  (1) the State of Oklaho-
ma wrote a brief supporting Michigan, arguing that the Su-
preme Court should do away with tribal sovereignty; (2) the 
State of Oklahomaôs position is contrary to our tribal gaming 
compact with the State.  On May 27, 2014, the Supreme Court 
upheld the Sixth Circuitôs decision that tribal sovereign immun-
ity prevents the State of Michigan from suing the Bay Mills 
Indian Community.  This was a big win for sovereign immunity 
and Indian Country.  You can find the opinion of the Supreme 
Court at http://www.supremecourt.gov/opinions/13pdf/12-
515_jq2i.pdf. 
 

WCD Enterprises Inc. 
On May 8, 2014, the WCD Enterprises, Inc. held its first meet-
ing since December 2013.  Elections were held and I was  

elected as Chairman of WCD.  WCD Enterprises, Inc. needs a  
lot of work and attention just to be functional.  We will be ad-
dressing some of those issues over the next few months.  I will 
be giving a more lengthy update in the Presidentôs Report to 
the Council in July.    
 

Land Exchange-BIA Ruling 
As stated last year in the written Presidentôs Report to the 
General Council, the oral report to the Council and the attor-
ney report to the Council, the Executive Committee has picked 
up the pursuit of trying to get the land set-a-side into title for 
each of the tribes.  We were also pursuing putting up the 
Wichita Travel Plaza that also sets on the land set-a-side.  
Resolutions were in place for all three Tribes to utilize their 
land set-a-side for economic development among other things.  
This is no different than the resolutions and the land set-a-side 
that our tribal complex and the Delaware Tribal Complex sit 
on.  The Tribe sought an appeal.  On May 23, 2014, the Interi-
or Board of Indian Appeals dismissed the appeal.  On page 3, 
I have provided part of my report to the General Council from 
last year with some updates.  I will give a more thorough re-
port in the Presidentôs Report to the Council in July.  
 

Meeting of Three Tribes-Wichita, Caddo and Delaware  
On Thursday, May 29, 2014, the Wichita Executive Committee 
met with the Caddo Council and Delaware Executive Commit-
tee at the Caddo Nation Complex.  This is the first time in a 
long time that all three business committees have met.  The 
topic of discussion was the land set-a-side and getting the title 
transferred.  The main purpose of the meeting was to familiar-
ize everyone of the set-a-side properties, the resolutions in 
place that can only be amended by all three tribes and the 
authority of each tribe to utilize the properties, as we do with 
the land set-a-sides where our complex sits. Provide some 
history of the work done by past leaders who came to an 
agreement on the set-a-side.  Discussion was held on what is 
currently being done with the land, WCD Enterprises, Inc. and 
the struggles that occur with three tribes managing the 51 acre 
industrial park especially with changeover in leadership that 
has occurred and will continue to occur in the future.  It is hard 
for three tribes to manage property with no stability on the 
WCD Enterprise Board.  It was a good meeting.  We hope that 
in the near future we will be able to move forward with getting 
the title to the set-a-side lands for each tribe.  
 

Conclusion 
We have a lot going on and continue to push forward.  Please 
make plans to attend the Annual Meeting, Referendum Elec-
tion and Annual Dance.  Keep our membership in prayer as 
they make big decisions in the upcoming Referendum Elec-
tion.  May God continue to bless each of you and your fami-
lies.  
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 What You Need to Know About the Land Set-A-Side 
Land Set-A-Side History 
Records going back to over 15 years indicate that the Wichita, 
Caddo and Delaware Tribal leaders had been negotiating a 
land set-a-side so that each tribe could obtain title to land in 
their name.  After my report last year, I later found documents 
going back to the early 80ôs and therefore this has been pur-
sued for 40 years.  Those negotiations also indicate that early 
on one of the Tribes pushed for the set-a-side to be based off 
an IBIA decision that says the BIA has to apportion income 
from the restored lands according to the current population of 
each tribe.  Over 2,500 acres have been jointly held since they 
were restored to the three tribes in between the years of 1963 
and 1983.  The Industrial Park, which was comprised of 51 
acres, was leased and managed by WCD Enterprises, Inc.  
That lease actually expired several years ago.  Anything done 
on the remaining acreage requires approval from the three 
tribes with the exception of the Land Set-A-Side.  
 
Wichitas Approve Land Set-A-Side in 2007 
In 2006, at the Annual Meeting, former President Gary McAd-
ams explained the set-a-side to the General Council.  On Jan-
uary 9, 2007, the Wichita Executive Committee approved Res-
olution WT-07-09 approving and agreeing to the partitioning of 
600 acres of the jointly held lands.  Caddoôs received 312 
acres, Wichitaôs received 180 acres and the Delaware Nation 
received 108 acres.  The resolutions granted each respective 
tribe in perpetuity the right of exclusive use and sole govern-
mental authority.  The lands that were not partitioned would 
remain for joint use and under the authority of the WCD Tribes 
which is not to be confused with WCD Enterprises, Inc. The 
Wichita and Affiliated Tribes built the Wichita Travel Plaza on 
acreage it received from the Set-A-Side.  
 

The idea behind this was that the three Tribes would work to 
get the land into title.  The Tribes tried to go through the BIA to 
have it place the land in title for each tribe.  The Tribes were 
told that they would have to get Congressional approval.  They 
tried that and kept hitting road blocks and with changeover in 
each Tribeôs leadership, the Tribes, individually, never re-
ceived title to the land.   
 
Wichitaôs Pursue Title to Land in 2012 

The Wichita Executive Committee decided to take the lead on 
this. Former President Gary McAdams was once authorized to 
do so by the WCD Board.  I informed the other leaders during 
a few of the WCD meetings that we would be looking into get-
ting the title  changed  into each  individual  tribesô name.  The 
Tribe asked our tribal attorneys, Hobbs, Straus, Dean & Walk-
er, LLP, to look into the issue.   
  
Hobbs, Straus, Dean & Walker, LLP prepared a brief for  

Assistant Secretary of the Interior, Kevin Washburn.  Mr. 
Washburn sent it back down to the Anadarko Agency.  The 
Superintendent asked for appraisals. I and others met with the 
Superintendent and discussed with the Superintendent the 
possibility of waiving the appraisals since a special relation-
ship exists with the three tribes.  The Wichita and Affiliated 
Tribes passed a resolution waiving the appraisals.  Delawareôs 
also passed a resolution.  The Caddoôs did not.  One Tribe 
had not submitted their resolution agreeing to waive the ap-
praisals and therefore the Committee appealed the Superin-
tendents decision requiring the appraisals.   

 

We were one resolution away from having the Superintendent 
to sign off on changing the title over to each Tribe after 6 
years of sporadically trying to get it to Congress to pass and 
more importantly separating the 600 acres that had been joint-
ly held for 30-50 years.   This would have given each Tribe 
land in its own name.  Currently the only land we have title to 
in our name is the land that we own that Sugar Creek Casino 
sits on and a small parcel that we recently purchased in town 
that was already in trust.  As reported on May 29, 2014, we 
took the next step to discuss with the Tribes and see if we can 
move forward.    I have provided a map below.  
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 Wichitas Visit Kansas 

Wichitas Visit Kansas 
 

On May 27th and 28th a Wichita delegation comprised of Presi-
dent Parton, Mary Botone and Gary McAdams along with long 
time Wichita associate Dr. Timothy Baugh visited a number of 
the major ancestral Wichita archaeological sites in Kansas guid-
ed and  hosted  by  Professor  Donald  Blakeslee  from   Wichita  
State University. 
 

The delegation (absent Dr. Baugh who did not join us until that 
evening) arrived in Arkansas City, Kansas around 10:00AM 
where we were met by Dr. Blakeslee at the Cherokee Strip Mu-
seum. From there we embarked on a tour that led us along the 
east side of the Walnut River for about six miles, the whole of 
which was inhabited by our ancestors for the better part of three 
hundred years during the 15th to 17th centuries. According to Dr. 
Blakeslee, this was the settlement visited by the Spanish ex-
plorer Don Juan de Onate in 1601. Onate reported that the set-
tlement consisted of about 2,000 grass lodges interspersed with 
garden plots. Using occupancy estimates of 10-12 persons per 
lodge, the total village population would have been 20,000 to 
24,000 persons. After traversing the length of the settlement, 
Onate decided against going further, but was informed by the 
inhabitants that there were many more villages to the north. 
 

Though we were not able to explore any of the sites, Dr. 
Blakeslee explained that it was his intention to give us a sense 
of the scope of the civilization which once dominated this area. 
He also informed us that he would attempt to marshall the re-
sources necessary to perform an archaeological survey of the 
area and to seek some sort of protection for at least a portion of 
the settlement since it was likely to be impacted by continued 
housing development. His efforts will include the building of 
community support and appreciation for the significance and 
value of these important archaeological sites. 
 

After lunch we proceeded north up the Walnut River valley to 
near the town of Augusta where we were introduced to the land-
owner whose property contained a large Wichita site which was 
partially excavated by Gordon Keller of Wichita State University 
in 1961. Keller reported that for a mile or more you could see 
hundreds of small mounds which were the remains of cache 
pits that had fallen into disuse as storage facilities and wre 
turned into trash receptacles by the village inhabitants. The 
village was located on a terrace above a spring that flowed from 
the base of a sandstone cliff. The use of the spring by the peo-
ple of the village was still evident by the presence of a path well 
worn into the sandstone that led from the upland down to the 
water source. Dr. Blakeslee explained that the location was 
typical of village sites in this region, pointing out time and again 

areas  that he thought contained undiscovered, archaeological   

deposits that needed to be documented in order to prove the 
statements made in Onateôs reports. 
 

After visiting the spring we headed toward Wichita and the Mid-
American Indian Center. Upon our arrival we were met by tribal 
member Priscilla Zadoka, daughter of the late Lewis Zadoka who 
was the first President elected under our Governing Resolution. 
The curators of the center allowed us an after hours tour. The 
Centerôs exhibits are dominated by the Tribes who were latecom-
ers to the area. The focus is on the collective experiences of the 
individuals from many Indian nations who made Wichita their 
home. There is hardly a mention of the Wichita people from 
whom the city derived its name. After the tour we made our way 
to our hotel and made plans to meet for dinner at 6:30 PM. Dr. 
Blakesleeôs wife Joy joined us for dinner as did Priscilla Zadoka. 
Dr. Baugh still had not arrived. 
 

At the conclusion of breakfast the next morning, we left Wichita 
heading north to the city of Lyons where we would be touring the 
Coronado Quivera Museum. Dr. Baugh was now with us having 
arrived late the previous evening. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upon entering the Coronado Quivera Museum you can tell right 
away that it is very different than the Mid-America Indian Center. 
As soon as you enter , you are surrounded by the hundreds of 
objects that represent nearly every facet of a way of life that 
flourished during the time of Coronadoôs expedition to the Central 
Plains of Kansas in 1541. After about an hour at the museum we 
left to go to the Peverly  site which contained a spring and petro-
glyphs. 
 

Kansas does not have a great many petro- petroglyphs petro-
glyphs, but there are a number of sites scattered within the terri-
tory of our ancestors. In each instance , they are carved on rock 
wall faces or on boulders near springs or other water courses. 
The technology does not exist to date them so it cannot be deter-
mined what people were responsible for the carvings. 
 

(Continued on Page 5)  
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 Wichitas Visit Kansas Cont.  
(Continued from Page 4)  

From the Peverly site we made our way to the Serpent Mound 
and then to the Council Circle at the Tobias site. The Serpent is 
not a mound in the conventional sense. It is actually carved into 
the earth and is called an intaglio. The Serpent is a shallow 
depression about 10 inches deep and 160 feet long. Clark Mal-
lam, a professor from Luther College, who investigated the fea-
ture in 1982 was able to determine that it was manmade. He 
described the location of the feature as being placed upon the 
crest of a high ridge overlooking the headwaters region of the 
Little Arkansas River. He said the intaglio ñappeared to repre-
sent a serpent in the act of uncoiling. The Council Circle at the 
Tobias site was investigated by Walter Wedel in the 1940s and 
again in the 1960s. He described it as a low circular  mound 
about 60 to 70 feet in diameter surrounded by four, possibly 
five, oval basins that appeared to be structures of some sort 
placed upon a broad ridge overlooking the Little Arkansas River 
valley.  There are two other sites in the vicinity that also contain 
Council Circles. It is thought that the Serpent and the Council 
Circles have been placed in some sort of relationship to one 
another.  
 

These features have been worn down by natural processes 
over hundreds of years. Physically, they are no longer impres-
sive, but their settings are, especially the site of the Serpent. 
Standing there, you can see for miles. There is a profusion of 
seeps and springs which seem to flow from the base of every 
sandstone bluff to feed the Little Arkansas River and its many 
tributaries and watered the gardens of the thousands of Wichi-
tas who made this their homes for hundreds of years. Standing 
there, serenaded by the songs of the meadowlark and other 
grassland birds, all seems right with the world.  


